
How long have you 
been playing hockey? 
                 “For 21 years.  
My older brothers 
played.” 
 
What is your favorite 
hockey memory? 
                 “Signing with 
the Pittsburgh Pen-
guins in the ‘98-’99 
season.  I played in 

some pre-season games but not in any regular season 
games.” 
 
Why did you decide to come play in Baton Rouge? 
                “I know Coach Lohrei from Juniors in Sioux City, 
Iowa.  He invited me to come down, so I did.” 
 
What do you do when you aren’t playing hockey? 
                “I ‘try’ to play the guitar, golf, and read on occa-
sion.” 
 
How did you spend your summer? 
                “I taught stick handling to kids from all over the 
place (the U.S. and Canada) with the Turcotte Stick Handling 
School.” 
 
How do you keep in shape over the summer? 
                “I like to bike and jog but no weights.  I just do sit-
ups and back exercises.” 
 
What is your favorite book? 
                “Into The Wild” 
 
Favorite movie? 
                “It’s a toss up between ‘Braveheart’, ‘Tombstone’, 
or ‘Billy Madison’. 
 
Favorite song? 
                “`Scarlet Begonias’ by the Grateful Dead.” 

Do you have any pets? 
                 “A Siberian Husky named Pango and I’m actually 
about to get another one named Dakota.” 
 
Do you have any superstitions? 
                 “Yea, too many.  I try to do the same things, I’m not 
overly bad about it.  Here’s one for you-before the game, I 
squirt water into my mouth three times, then spit, then three 
more sips then squirt it on my face, then my head, then my 
face and drink again.” 
 
Who are your heroes? 
                 “My father, Jerry Garcia, Tony Esposito and anyone 
who fought in World 
War II or Vietnam.” 
 
 
What would you like to say 
to the Captain’s Club? 
                 “Just ‘thanks’.” 
 
 
If anyone has any questions 
they would like asked to 
any specific player, email 
m e  a t  g o a l t e n d e r-
fan@netscape.net and let 
me know what it is. 

Go Fish Go 
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Q & A with Brian Leitza 
by Patricia Kelly 



                The Fifth Fan Fabulous Season of Baton 
Rouge Kingfish Hockey is fully underway.  It was a 
shaky start, but our first victory Thurs. Oct. 19, over 
the South Carolina Stingrays, shows that we are 
ready for this action packed new season.  Those 
first two game losses are far behind us, with a path 
of victory to come. 
                The Captains Club has also had a very 
busy beginning season, but all the hard work from 
the members is paying off, and starting to show.  
The Hospitality Committee did a great job getting 
the apartment supplies and welcome baskets to the 
players, and I know that each player is thankful and 
very appreciative for them.   The Meet the Team 
Party was a success, and I know that every one that 
attended had a great time.  Thanks to the Activities 

Committee 
for planning 
out all the 
details, and 
hosting a 
w o nder fu l  
party.  Pub-
lic Relations 
has been 
busy plan-
ning the 
many King-
fish inflat-
able activi-
ties, and 

helping out with handouts at the doors of the Cen-
troplex.  The Resource Committee is selling raffle 
tickets at every home game for the jersey and 
hockey stick raffle, which is held at the end of each 
month.  All the money collected will go the Cap-
tains Club charities: ADA, MDA, and Youth 
Hockey.  These are all great causes, and you never 
know you might win, so please buy a ticket.  Mem-
bership is now manning the table at all home 
games, and recruiting new members for the club. 
The Travel Committee has planned out many bus 
trips and group trip ticket packages, for our enjoy-
ment, and so that  we can support our Kingfish in 
other cities.  Join in on the fun!   
                We have also had a change on the Board of 
Directors.  Joel Smith has resigned from the board, 
and Allen Rodgers will be the replacement for the 

board.  Allen will be working hard as the 
new liaison for the Hospitality Commit-
tee, so lets all give him the help and sup-
port that he might need. 
                If you would like to volunteer 
for any activity, please contact the chair 
or co-chair of the committee, or myself.  
If you have any ideas on improving the 
Captains Club, or comments, please feel free to 
contact me.  I am always looking for new ways to 
help make a better booster club for all of us to en-
joy.  See you at the games!! GO FISH GO!!  
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Captain’s Club Contact List 

Board of Directors 

President Chad Coppola 756-4395 ccoppola@iamerica.net 

Vice President Mimi Clouatre 749-2056  

Secretary Marilyn Waits 769-1502 quenfish44@aol.com 

Treasurer Marilyn Kelly 751-1248 bouffon@bellsouth.net 

Members at Rick Ferguson 664-6034 rick@kingfishfan.com 

Large Nancy Matherne 675-8316 kngfsh@eatel.net 

 Allen Rodgers   

Team Liaison  336-4625  

Committee Chairs and Co-Chairs 

Membership 

Chair Ginny Ferguson 664-6034 ginny@kingfishfan.com 

Co-Chair Carrie Ferguson 664-6034 carrie@kingfishfan.com 

Activities 

Chair Evelyn Clouatre 749-2056  

Co-Chair Ella Dee Chauvin 473-1444 schauvi@bellsouth.net 

 Rhonda Depeui 635-6671 nozzel@hotmail.com 

Public Relations 

Chair Sabrina Ballard 622-2778 kingfishpr@hotmail.com 

Co-Chair Stuart Bell 756-4532  

Travel 

Chair Linzi Conners 768-7379 linzi@mindspring.com 

Co-Chair Holly Furlow 768-7379 hmfurlow@yahoo.com 

Hospitality 

Chair Sandra Bell 756-4532  

Co-Chair Nancy Hayzlip 673-1652 gofish00@juno.com 

Chair Patricia Kelly 751-6194 pookins@worldnet.att.net 

Resource 

Co-Chair Lorretta Young 647-6736  

Chad’s Corner 
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                Would you like to place an ad in the Captains Club newsletter. 
Birthday, Anniversary, or other notices. 
                Captains Club members can place Personal ads for $5.00 per 
month and Commercial ads for $50.00 per season. 
                Business card size and artwork can be submitted. Contact  Sa-
brina for more info. 

Activities Committee 
                The Meet the Kingfish party was a success.  There was about 
130 members and players in attendance.  The decorations and food 
were excellent. 
                Everyone had a wonderful time meeting and talking to the 
players. Welcome baskets were displayed on table in front for every-
one to view but were not given out until later in the week.  We would 
like to thank the Activities Committee members who helped prepare 
the meal and decorate. 

                If you are interested in walking or making a 
donation to our walk team please contact Sabrina Bal-
lard at kingfishpr@hotmail.com.  This year's walk will 
be held on Saturday, November 18.  I will leave walk 
packets at the membership table during the first inter-
mission.  Hope you will join us for a great cause to find 
a cure for Diabetes. 

ADA WALK 

We are still looking for help with hand-
outs at home games.  If you can work 
any game please contact Sabrina Bal-
lard.  Thanks to everyone who has 
helped so far this season.   

Help Needed 

                Memberships are up to 131. We would 
like to welcome the following memberships to 
the club: Vicki Travis, Lisa Abshre, Carl Dunn. 
                Remember guys there is an incentive for bringing in new members. 5 new members = a 
game tape from the 1999-00 Season.  Remember we have the scrapbook at the table so come by and 
take a look. 
                If anyone would like to volunteer to help at the table, please let me know. I am going to 
have a sign up sheet, so I don't overcrowd the table. You can call, see me at the games, or email  me 
to let me know when you would like to help. 
                I would like to thank the following people for either helping out at the table so far or even 
offering to help at the table: Carrie Ferguson,  Sabrina Ballard, Carolyn McGlean, Ava Slay,  Bob 
and Kim Thompson, and Leslie Jennings.  

Membership Committee 

Are you “On-Line”, check out the Captains Club web 
site at www.kingfishfan.com/cc. 
 Get up to date info on the Captains Club. 
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November 2000 
 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
 

2 
@ New Orleans 

3 
Vs. Pensacola 

4 
@ Jackson 

5 6 7 8 9 
 

10 
Vs. Mobile  
(Food Drive) 

11 
Vs. Augusta 
(Food Drive) 

12 
@ Louisiana 
 

13 
 

14 
Captains Club 
Meeting 

15 
Vs. Penascala 

16 
 

17 
@ Jackson 

18 

19 20 
 

21 22 
@ Jackson 

23 24 
Vs. Louisiana 

25 
@ Mississippi 

26 27 28 
 

28 30   

Captains Club 
Dates of Interest 

November 1—Captains Club BOD Meeting 
 
November 10 & 11—Captains Club Food Drive 
 
November 14—Captains Club General Meeting 
 
November 20—Newsletter Article Deadline 
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Would you like to join in on the conversation 
with other Kingfish fans. Join us at the King-

fish Egroups e-mail list.  
 

You can join the list by sending an e-mail to 
kingfish-subscribe@egroups.com or pointing 

your web browser to http://www.egroups.com/
community/kingfish 

 
It is FREE!! 



GO FISH GO FISH GO FISH GO!  
            Oops, we're not at an away game are we? I better save some energy! Well, so far, away game ticket 
sales and trips have been a success. We sold about 85 tickets to New Orleans, between the first two games/
trips, and about 45 to Jackson between those first two games. Can't wait to see all of you there! The bus trip 
to New Orleans was a blast, and all who went are sure to say the same, BUT, we want to see some new 
faces! Not worrying about parking and driving is the way to go!  
Here's the next few trip deadlines: 
 
Saturday, November 25th in Mississippi  
$12** GROUP TICKETS ONLY  
Deadline November 10th home game  
**Must sell at least 20 tickets or no group seats 
 
Friday, November 17th in Jackson  
$6** GROUP TICKETS ONLY  
Deadline November 3rd home game  
**If at least 20 people go 
 
Now, I know some of these trips are far from now, but plan ahead and make sure you get on the road to 
support your 'Fish! Come see me at the Captain's Club table before the game or at first intermission to re-
serve your tickets and bus seats NOW! Once again...see you on the road! 
 
Linzi Conners  Travel Chair  768-7379  linzi@mindspring.com Section 304 Row D  

 
Friday, December 8th in New Orleans  
$11 TICKET ONLY  
$26 BUS AND TICKET  
Deadline November 15th home game 
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OCTOBER MEETING 
GUEST SPEAKERS 

 
                On October 17, 2000 we had two 
quest speakers, Stan Gulutsan and Jeremy 
Holbrook.  Stan is the director of Public Rela-
tions and Merchandising.  He has been with 
the Kingfish since last season.  Jeremy is the 
director of Game Operations.  He started with 
the Kingfish in August of this year.  Jeremy 
came from the Huntington Blizzards.  Some of 
the topics were new merchandise and upcom-
ing entertainment at the games.  Jeremy dis-
cussed different theme nights we will have at 
some of the games.  A few examples: Family 
Christian Night, 70's Night, and WWF Night.   
                Thanks to Jeremy and Stan for taking 
their time to come and speak with us.   

Below are some helpful ideas to pass on to the Kingfish fans 
around you. Hopefully this will help everyone have a very 
enjoyable experience at the Kingfish Hockey games. 
 
♦ Arrive early to avoid the traffic and long lines.  
♦ Stay seated during game play! If you have to get up, do 

it when there is a stoppage in play. Also don't return to 
your seat until play has stopped.  

♦ Yelling obscenities at opposing players, referees, or fans 
from other teams is not appropriate! Remember this is a 
family event! 

♦ Do not under any circumstances throw any objects on 
the ice. This will result in a penalty for our team and 
could result in someone getting injured.   

♦ Do not leave the game early. This can be a distraction to 
our team and they will notice it. The game is not over 
until the final buzzer sounds and true Kingfish fans will 
wait till the end. 

♦  Drink in moderation to avoid rude behavior and acci-
dents to other hockey fans. 

Kingfish Hockey Etiquette  



                The Hospi-
tality Committee 
met with the players 
on October 12th at 

the storage unit to hand out apartment supplies to help with apartment 
needs. 
                 Since the roster was not completed by the time of the welcome 
party, the welcome baskets were delivered to the players after apartment 
assignments were made by the Coach. The 
players expressed appreciation for the sup-
plies and welcome baskets. The first road 
trip goody bags were packed for the 
October 27th Arkansas / Jackson road trip. 
                 The Hospitality committee would 
like to welcome Allen Rodgers as our new 
Liaison, we are looking forward to working 
with you this year. Also we'd (Sandra & 
Nancy H.) like to say THANK YOU to eve-
ryone who has helped with the Hospitality 
Committee thus far.  

Hospitality Committee  

Remember to Vote 

Come and see the inflatable and Box Hockey at the following locations: 
 
Corporate Cup Race Downtown       October 28            9:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.        
Allstar Nissan                                       October 28            12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
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                 Raffle ticket sales have been pretty good at the last couple of 
home games, but they could be better. 
                 Remember the money goes to the American Diabetes Association, 
Muscular Dystrophy Association and Kingfish Junior Hockey.  Not only do 
you have a chance to win an autographed jersey, but new this year is the 
chance to win an autographed stick.  If you haven't bought your tickets yet, 
you'd better hurry up because they are going fast!  Remember, the drawing 
will be held during the 2nd intermission of the last home game of the 
month and you don't have to be present to win! 
                 The Resources Committee is also looking for a few loud mouthed 
volunteers to help downstairs with the selling of the tickets.  We know you 
are out there so why not put that mouth to use and help raise some money 
while you are at it.  You don't have to join the Resources Committee to 
help out.  Tickets are also available to be signed out if you would like to 
sell some at your office or in your neighborhood.  So, stop by the Guest 
Services table near the Kingfish merchandise stand upstairs and say hello 
and while you are at it, buy a few raffle tickets.  GO FISH!!! 

"Take A Chance On An  
Autographed Jersey!"   

NEWSLETTER HELP 
WANTED 

 
                I am looking for newsletter 
articles.  If you can write or have an 
idea about an article please contact 
Sabrina Ballard. 

                This years food drive 
will be held on Friday, Novem-
ber 10 and Saturday November 
11.  Please spread the word so 
we can help the Greater Baton 
Rouge Food Bank help needy 
families in and around the sur-
rounding area.  
We will have bar-
rels at the main 
entrances of the 
Centroplex. 
 
We will be collecting non-
perishable food items.    
 

Food Drive 
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Name ____________________________________________ Phone_____________________________ 

Address____________________________________________ City_____________________________  

State ______ Zip Code ______________e-mail _________________________Fax_________________ 

Employment ______________________________________ Address ____________________________ 

City ___________________________ State ________ Zip Code _____________ Phone_____________ 
 
Type of Membership: 
_____$15.00     Individual (18 years of age and up) 
 
_____$25.00     Family (Parents and Children under 18)* 
 
_____ $150.00  Corporate (Limited to 10 employees)* 
* Please list all names and ages to the side. 
 
Referred by: _________________________________________ 
 
I want to work on the following committee: 
 
             ___  Activities                              ___ Resources                          ___ Hospitality 
 
             ___ Public Relations                  ___ Membership                         ___ Travel 

 
Make checks payable to: Baton Rouge Kingfish Captain’s Club 

 
             Mail to:  Baton Rouge Kingfish Captain’s Club 
                           275 South River Road 
                          Baton Rouge, LA 70802 
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A O A P N K N S N T P R A 

S N I A S T P P I G H N R 

F R H G Z T B S L L U B O 

A E O M S A O B M Q G V K 

U L D T N K P L R M H M N 

S J M D A N C E I L G L X 

N K I R X G H I E P E T F 

L T H B S O E C T C E E B 

S W G P F H Z C L S D C B 

F B R A S S C M I D Y K I 

K I N G F I S H J S G M Y 

R I V E R B L A D E S T W 

S E A W O L V E S E N A U 

BANDITS 
BRASS 
BULLS 
ICEGATORS 
ICEPILOTS 

KINGFISH 
MYSTICKS 
RIVERBLADES 
SEAWOLVES 

Find the ECHL Southwest  
Division teams 



P. O. Box 2142 
Baton Rouge, La. 70821 
 

B.R .  K INGFISH CAPTAINS CLUB 

This newsletter is available in color at : kingfishfan.com/cc/index.htm   

 

BATON ROUGE KINGFISH 
CAPTAIN’S CLUB ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
General Meeting 

Tuesday November 14, 2000 
at Ryan’s Steak House 
11650 Coursey Blvd. 

Come see which Kingfish players will be there!! 
Dining at 6 pm and meeting at 7 pm. 


